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1) Message from Dr. Aya Fujiwara, Director of the Prince Takamado Japan
Centre

It is my great pleasure to issue the 11™ annual newsletter for the Prince
Takamado Japan Canada Memorial Fund. The year 2018 was very eventful with
congratulatory news. First, our staff was very happy to hear about the marriage of
Princess Ayako of Takamado. Her visit to the Province of Alberta last year has
made a lasting impact on the Japan-Canada relations, making Japan an integral
part of this province’s identity. At home, Senator Dan Hays, a long-time supporter
of the PTICMF, was named one of the recipients of an Honourary degree from the
University of Alberta. He has been a member of the Prince Takamado Japan-
Canada Memorial Fund Advisory Board since its establishment and continues to
support the PTJC. We also celebrated the appointment of Professor Olenka Bilash,
Faculty of Education as the Honourary Consul-General of Japan in Edmonton. She
was the first director of the Centre for the Teaching of Japanese Language and
Culture, predecessor of the Prince Takamado Japan Centre for the Teaching and
Research and continues to be involved in language education in Hokkaido. In
Summer, we had an opportunity to welcome delegates from the Hokkaido
Government on our campus as part of their official visit to this province. As a
centre, we are very fortunate to be able to welcome Japan studies researchers
and students of Canada and Japan at the Japan Studies Association of Canada’s
annual conference. The PTJCMF appreciates all supporters and will continue to
promote academic ties between Japan and Canada, honouring the legacy of His
Imperial Highness Prince Takamado.
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2) Report from the Ninth Japan-Canada Academic Consortium Student
Forum (February 17-25, 2018)

J.F. Oberlin University hosted the 9" Annual Japan-Canada Academic Student
Forum in Tokyo with the great honour of having Her Imperial Highness Princess
Takamado’s participation in the closing ceremony. Fourteen students from ten
Canadian universities and fourteen students from eleven Japanese universities
participated in the event.
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Noah Furlani, Akane Oura,
Yuna Tamamura, Moira Wyton

t . .
1% Prize Winners:

The theme of this year’s forum was “The Crisis in the
Humanities: Reconsidering the Studies of the Humanities in the
Age of Technology and Innovation.”

Current global issues such as the rapid increase of the world’s
population, climate change, limited natural resources, and
inequity between the haves and the have-nots can be causes of
conflict between nations or individuals. To solve these issues, a
large amount of public and private funds are being spent for
research in the fields of natural sciences and technology for
innovation, while skepticism toward the Humanities regarding its
significance is on the rise. Post-secondary research in the
Humanities, such as philosophy, literature, and history have
faced cuts in funding as the outcomes of their studies are often
regarded as less practical than those of natural sciences,
technology, or engineering.

Given this situation, this forum aimed to recognize the roles that
the Humanities could play in this world. With Professor Hiroaki
Hatayama’s leadership, this forum ended with a great success.

The 10" forum will be hosted by Queen’s University and the
Embassy of Japan on February 16 to 23, 2019

O BN ALY — 7 DEEAET +—F AE, BUR OB
THfEESh, BRI N E R FOZEELIBELE, 41
O, AARLIK LA 14A T ONBIMUELIZ, AEEDOT —< T,
[fEt o bba—~ =T (= A—FAF R E DRI I T 5 A SR
FE— Tl

H A O OR8N, HERIREEAL, BIROREE, FFoE LR85
ORI OREF25E O HER I OFR 2 72 EIX ., EFMH LA
TOHEWDOFEE2 > TWET, ZIVHRE MR [A ), 28D
K OVFLY B a4 703 B ARBL 20 B T S 7 & DR 72 0 BP IC R E S
TWET, ZO— 5T A, 5, S0 BRSFEE O A SCRE

LIST OF PARTICIPANTS

Canada

ASHBY Jessica (York)

BERGERON Ann-Daphné (Laval)

CYRIL KOCHERRY Savio (Queen’s)
DEMERS Alexis (Montréal)
ESPINEL-QUINTERO Natalia (Concordia)
FROST Anne Rebecca (Queen’s)
FURLANI Noah (Concordia)
GRANDE-SHERBERT Jane Mardi (Regina)
JADHAV Shalaka (Waterloo)

KHAN Muhammad (Alberta)

LODGE Emma (British Columbia)
MAWHINNEY Anne Fallon (Prince Edward Island)
MOUSTAPHA Iman Maryam (Regina)
WYTON Beth Moira (British Columbia)

Japan

HONDA Tatsuya (Kwansei Gakuin)
ISHIGAKI Shinichiro (Nagoya)

KATO Riku (Sophia)

KUMADA Haruka (Tsuda)

OHIRA Sayaka (Nagoya)

OHTAKE Momoha (J.F.Oberlin)
OTANI Soma (J.F.Oberlin)

OURA Akane (Tsuda)

SAEKI Kaori (Seinan Gakuin)
TAKEUCHI Jasmine Hiroka (Hokkaido)
TAMAMURA Yuna (Hosei)

USAMI Eri (Ritsumeikan)
YOSHIZAWA Shiho (Josai International)
YUMINAGA Harue (Meiji)

For more information about past and future
Japan-Canada Academic Consortium
Student Forums, please visit the Consortium
website.
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<wwWw.jacac.com>
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The Ninth Japan Canada Academic Consortium Student
Forum: Comments from Students:

“What | liked the most about the JACAC student forum was
developing new relationships with the participants of the
forum, especially with the Japanese students who have made
my visit feel quite homely. | will never forget the individuals |
have encountered during this trip as they have each uniquely
placed a deep engraving in my heart. As | continue on with
my life | can always look back and confidently know that |
have Japanese friends and colleagues, whom | truly admire.”

“The whole JACAC 2018 experience has been fairly easy all in
thanks to the great organization of the event as well as
assistance of Japanese and Canadian students & organizers.
My favorite experience has been creating relationships with
the participants of the consortium, particularly with the
Japanese students, whom | will never forget.”

“I really enjoyed the lectures, and particularly the lecturers
whom | found to be very wise and knowledgeable in their
area of expertise. The afternoon spent at DMM.make AKIBA
was a unique experience that has well received by myself and
the rest of my peers. The day at the Canadian Embassy spent
for the final presentations, networking session, and reception,
as well as meeting the Ambassador of Canada, Mr. Burney,
and Her Highness, Princess Takamado, was a memorable
experience and has made a profound impact during my time

in Japan - what an honor!”

Continued: JACAC Student Forum
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3) PTJICMF Student Mobility Program Awards
(October 2017-September 2018)

Princess Takamado English Essay Contest
January 2018

The theme of the 2018 English Essay Contest was: “Both
Japan and Canada are playing leading roles in the world,
as host nations of the G7 in 2018 and the G20 in 2019. In
2018-2019, the two countries also celebrate the 90th
anniversary of diplomatic relations. How can they work
collaboratively for a better world?” Ms. Rina Tsuboi from
Hokkaido University won the first prize with her essay
“Canada-Japan cooperation to overcome issues of
refugees.” Rina has won a $1,000 travel scholarship and
one semester’s tuition at the University of Alberta’s
English Language School to study English. Ms. Nina
Nomura from Kobe City University of Foreign Studies won
the second prize with her essay “A worldwide marketing
summit for student leaders.” Nina was awarded a $1,000
travel scholarship to Canada.
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The 29" National Japanese Speech Contest
March 24, 2018, University of Alberta, Edmonton AB

The PTIC hosted the 29" Canada National Japanese
Speech Contest in cooperation with the Calgary
Consulate-General of Japan and the CALJE. The Grand
Prize of a $3,000 travel award, funded by the PTICMF,
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Continued: The 29" National Japanese Speech Contest

was presented to Ms. Mingxue Nan (University of Alberta) for her speech, “The Three ‘Minami-san.”” The full list of
participants as well as videos taken during the contest can be accessed at the CAIJLE's website
<http://www.cajle.info/programs/speech-contest/>.

The 30" National Japanese Speech Contest is being organized by the Committee for the National Japanese Speech
Contest and the Embassy of Japan in Canada (Ottawa) and takes place on March 24, 2019.
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Summer Program Travel Awards
May 15-June 15, 2018

The PTJCMF supported students travelling to Japan to participate in Ritsumeikan Summer Japanese Program in
Kyoto. Students entering this five-week-long program participated in intensive Japanese language classes with a keen
focus on Japanese culture, history, and tradition. This year, the following students received scholarships: Anika
Kuzyk, Dani Wharton, Guanhao Li, and Pui Lok Lee.

YA ARG ST O LA AR R D B B ARGEIHMEIZ SN 25 A UIRE B A T W EL 72, 200 5 oD
T— AT, ZHE LA AGE RO A AL E R IC SN THEOEL, SEEOEEZEH L. T Fa—U—SA K=
TIL T —b Sl HoNF V=S, TAu7 - )—=ZpTLIZ,

4) Financial Report on the Prince Takamado
JACOS/JAPEX Scholarship in Engineering Japan Canada Memorial Fund

September 2018 As of October 31, 2018, the book value of the

endowment was $1,712,525.85 and the market
Since it was established at the University of Alberta in 2008, | jue was $2.337,155.44. The amount of the

annually at three Alberta institutions: the University of Alberta, ~ $79 896.26 this year with an opening balance of
Keyano College, and the University of Calgary. $190,210.70.

Judges and Participants at the 29 Canada National Japanese Speech Contest
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Continued: JACOS/JAPEX Scholarships

Students with superior academic achievement entering their second, third, or fourth year of study are eligible for the
award in the fields of Mining Engineering, Petroleum Engineering, Chemical Engineering, Materials Engineering,
Geotechnical Engineering, and Environmental Engineering.
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The following students were 2018-2019 recipients of the JACOS/JAPEX Scholarship:

Keyano College: Megan Bayley, Mitchell Noel, and Rebecca Turner

University of Alberta: Chenni Zhao, David John Boon, Aliesha lana Dorothea Johnson, and Kallie Alexandra Heniuk
University of Calgary (2017-2018): Eric Mclure, Janet Le, Jie Ma, and Victor Zheng
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5) Special Events Hosted by the Prince Takamado Japan Centre

Every year the Prince Takamado Japan Centre organizes and coordinates local and national events in the areas of
teaching and research of the Japanese language, culture and history of Japan. This year, we expanded our activities to
promote our centre internationally.
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Lecture on Japan-China Relations by Professor Yasuhiro Matsuda
January 25, 2018, University of Alberta

Sponsored by the Consulate-General of Japan in Calgary, the China Institute and the PTJC co-organized a lecture on
Japan-China relations by Dr. Yasuhiro Matsuda, Professor of International Politics at the Institute for Advanced Studies
on Asia at the University of Tokyo. Professor Matsuda specializes in political and diplomatic history of Asia, politics and
foreign relations in Cross-Strait Relations, and Japan’s foreign and security policies, including tri-lateral relations
between Canada, China and Japan. His lecture, which was on the current relations between China and Japan,
attracted approximately eighty people, including undergraduate students.
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PTJC Annual Lecture by Professor Jordan Stranger-Ross, University of Victoria
“Beyond Sorry: Japanese Canadian Redress, Research, and Historical Injustice in the Age of Apology”
February 12,2018

The PTJC began its annual lecture series to bring interested scholars and community to our centre. The first invited
speaker, Professor Jordan Stanger-Ross, is an award-winning historical scholar of race and ethnicity, and the director
of the Landscapes of Injustice research project. He has written a book and many articles including the recently
published collection Witness to Loss: Race, Culpability, and Memory in the Dispossession of Japanese Canadians
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Continued: PTJC Annual Lecture

(McGill-Queen’s University Press, 2017). Japanese Canadians are one of the first peoples in
Canada who signed reconciliation deal with the Government of Canada. As such, their
experience provides significant insights for other marginalized groups. Based on the new
archival findings, this talk examined an irony of political apology: official acknowledgements
of wrongdoing tend to encourage the production of new knowledge that undermines the
closure sought in the act of apology itself. Approximately eighty people from both
university and community attended the lecture.
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The Department of East Asian Studies Lecture Series by Dr. Namiko Kunimoto, Ohio State University
“Anxious Bodies in Postwar Japanese Art”
March 14, 2018

The PTJC co-sponsored the Department of East Asian Studies Lecture Series, “Anxious Bodies in Postwar Japanese
Art” by Dr. Namiko Kunimoto, Assistant Professor of Art History, Ohio State University. Her presentation examined
the work of Katsura Yuki (1913-1991), a Tokyo-based painter and assemblage artist. Dr. Kunimoto argued that
Katsura enacted what Jacques Ranciére terms political “dissensus,” reorienting aesthetic-political sensibility and
opening up a space for a wider discourse of gender and race in Japan.
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Conference on Romance of The Three Kingdoms
May 25-26, 2018

The PTIC co-sponsored the conference on “Romance of the Three Kingdoms”. The conference attracted nine
presenters, who discussed the Japanese aspects of Yoshikawa Eiji’s Three Kingdoms. Professors Isaac Yue (University
of Hong Kong) and Eunbong Lee (Incheon National University) discussed the work’s impacts on Korea and China
from the 1940s to the present. Professor Hirosawa Yusuke (Ritsumeikan University) presented on the Images of Mist
and Wind in Woodblock Paintings of Three Kingdoms in Early Modern China and Japan. Ms. Shan Ren (University of
Alberta) presented on the Adaptation of Chinese Ming novels in Japanese late Edo novels, titled Takizawa Bakin and
Nanso Satomi Hakkenden (Tale of Eight Dogs). Professor William Hedberg (Arizona State University) gave a
presentation titled “Romance of the Two Kingdoms: Chinese Fiction as Conduit and Barrier in Early Modern Japan.”
Professor Hyuk-Chan Kwon discussed the impact of the Three Kingdoms role-playing games made by Koei on
corporate cultures in Japan and East Asia.
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Continued from Page 6
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Ritsumeikan Theme Studies Course by Dr. Chris Reyns-Chikuma
“Western Comics Culture/s vs Japanese Manga Culture?”
June 18-30, 2018

This year, Dr. Chris Reyns-Chikuma of University of Alberta taught the Theme Studies Course, organized by the PTJC
and funded by the University of Alberta, at Ritsumeikan University under the title, “Western Comics Culture/s vs
Japanese Manga Culture?” between 18 and 30 June. Students explored both the aesthetic and commercial
differences and similarities between the worlds of comic and manga. Both Ritsumeikan University and University of
Alberta students took this course, enjoying the unique opportunity to exchange ideas internationally.
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2018 Canadian Association for Japanese Language Education’s Annual Conference
August 21-22, 2018

The 2018 Canadian Association for Japanese Language Education's Annual Conference was held at Huron University
in London, Ontario on August 21-22 under the theme of “Diversity and assessment: Exploring the significance of
assessment in a diversifying society.” This year’s conference marked its 30th anniversary of the establishment. The
PTJC has founded two graduate student abstract awards. We received the largest number of students’ applications
this year in the past few years. Rieko Hirano, Ritsumeikan University, was awarded first prize, and Shuai Chen, Kyushu
University received second prize. Rieko’s paper, “Diversity in learning of volunteers in regional Japanese classroom,”
discussed how volunteer teachers, who have different backgrounds, promoted the awareness of diversity among
learners at the same time as educating themselves through volunteering. Shuai’s paper, “A study on regional
Japanese education for ‘foreigners living in Japan’: To develop a learning program for beginners” pointed out the
problems of beginners who have limited time to study and thus cannot use any vehicular language with their
teachers. Based on the survey and interviews, she proposed a program, which supplements the standard curriculum
with experiential activities based on self-management.
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International Workshop on Referentiality
September 7-9, 2018

The PTJC co-sponsored an International Workshop focusing on referentiality, a linguistic conference organized by
Professor Yoshi Ono, University of Alberta. The event attracted 18 leading international researchers and students,
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Continued: International Workshop on Referentiality

many of whom were from Japan. Ryoko Suzuki from Keio University gave a paper on "Referentiality in Predicate
Nominals in Japanese Conversation." This workshop, according to Professor Ono, "has turned out to be the best one
due to the quality of the papers and the discussions." The workshop has also helped us solidify a network of Japanese
and Canadian researchers, which has been evolving over the past few years. Its proposal to present a panel on the
same theme with an extended group has recently been accepted for the International Pragmatics Conference in
Hong Kong in 2019 organized by the International Pragmatics Association, the primary organization for the study of
language use.
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Japan Studies Association of Canada’s 31°* Annual Conference
October 11-14, 2018

Funded by the Japan Foundation, the Consulate-General of Japan in Calgary, and the University of Alberta, the PTJC
and the University of Calgary co-hosted this year’s Japan Studies Association of Canada’s Annual Conference at the
University of Alberta. The theme was “Japan’s World/World’s Japan: Images, Perceptions and Reactions.” Mr.
Shigenobu Kobayashi, Consul-General of Japan in Calgary and Dr. Laura Beard, Associate Vice-President Research,
University of Alberta, gave the opening remarks. Keynote presentations were “Revival of Indigenous Ainu Culture and
Ethnic Harmony” by Professor Teruki Tsunemoto of Hokkaido University, “Put to the Test: Abjection and Sexual
Citizenship in Japan” by Professor John W. Treat of Yale University, “Transmedia Storytelling within the Media Mix
system in Japanese Pop Culture” by Professor Akinori Nakamura of Ritsumeikan University, and “Japan’s Ambivalent
Pursuit of American-Style Capitalism” by Professor Stephen Vogel of University of California, Berkeley. We also
invited Professor Masumi lzumi, Doshisha University as a special guest for this conference. Her talk dealt with
Japanese Canadians who were deported to Japan after World War II. The conference concluded on the final day with
a community roundtable discussion regarding Edmonton and Japan. A number of professors, students, and
community members participated in this conference.

Japan Studies Association of Canada 31* Annual Conference Members
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Continued: Japan Studies Association 31" Annual Conference
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Director’s Lectures

Dr. Aya Fujiwara, Director of the PTJC, has given several lectures this year for the promotion of Japan studies in
Canada, including "Pure Land Buddhism and Imperialism: Japanese-Canadian Identity During the Interwar Period," for
the Department of History and Classics Brown Bag Series, 21 March; "US-Japan Relations Since mid-19 Century," and
"Contemporary Japan: Lost Decades to the Present," for Politics and Culture of East Asia Series at the Edmonton
Lifelong Learners Association, 17-18 May; "Japanese Canadians' Contribution to Alberta's Economy and Regional
Identity in the 20th Century" for the Employment Equity and Diversity Committee, Revenue Canada Edmonton
Office, 30 May; and "Fukushima Postmortem: Issue of International Exports" 2018 Edmonton United Services
Institute Symposium, 22 September. Her two courses in the winter term, “Modern Japan” and “Ethnic and
Immigration History of Canada” are currently open for registration at the Department of History and Classics.
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Asian Studies Brown Bag Series

The PTJC continues to host the Asian Studies Brown Bag Series at the University of Alberta to boost the network of
Japan-related scholars and strengthen their presence on campus. This year, the following students and professors
have given talks:
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Yoichi Mukai, Ph.D Candidate, Department of Linguistics, January 24 2018
"The Effect of Speech Style on Phonetic Reduction on Nasals and Voiced Stops in Japanese"

Letitia Johnson, MA Student, Department of History and Classics, February 14 2018
"Health Care and Japanese Canadians During World War II"

Saori Daiju, MA Student, Department of East Asian Studies, March 28, 2018
"Not Say Exactly What It is Sometimes Good Enough: The Unspecified Use of Demonstrative are ‘that’ in Japanese
Everyday Talk"



Prince Takamdo Japan-Canada Memorial Fund Newsletter

Continued: Asian Studies Brown Bag Series

10

Ryan Dunch, Professor, Department of History and Classics, September 26, 2018
“Making Books to Make Readers to Make Converts: Early Protestant Missionary Publishing in Chinese, 1818-1843”

David Quinter, Associate Professor, Department of East Asian Studies, November 21, 2018
“Performing Icons and Bodies: Chogen, Kujo Kanezane, and the Restoration of the Todaiji Great Buddha”
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6) Upcoming Prince Takamado Japan Canada Memorial Fund / Prince Takamado Japan Centre Events

Princess Takamado English Essay Contest

Applications for the annual Princess Takamado English Essay Contest will be accepted until March 30, 2019. Japanese
students attending an accredited Japanese University are welcome to apply to this annual event to win the prize
worth approximately $4000 that includes tuition for an ESL course at the University of Alberta. For more information,
please visit our website < https://www.ualberta.ca/ptjc/student-programs/competitions/princess-takamado-essay-

contest>
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< https://www.ualberta.ca/ptjc/student-
programs/competitions/princess-takamado-essay-contest>

Annual Japan-Canada Academic Consortium Student
Forum, February 16-23, 2019

Queen’s University and the Embassy of Japan will host the
tenth Annual Japan-Canada Academic Consortium Student
Forum in Kingston and Ottawa, Ontario on February 16-23,
2019, under the theme “Japan-Canada Relations in an Era of
Global Change.” This year, to celebrate the 10th Anniversary
of the JACAC Student Forum and the 90th Anniversary of
diplomatic relation between Japan and Canada, this
conference follows the format of a simulation under
Professor Andrew Grant’s academic leadership. Participants
will portray the roles of political leaders and policymakers in
Japan and Canada, and will be encouraged to come up with
effective policy suggestions that foster a stronger
relationship between the two countries.
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Asian Studies Brown Bag Lunch Seminar Series
Winter 2019 at the University of Alberta
Telus Centre 131, 12:00 — 1:00 pm
The PTJC will continue its Brown Bag Lunch
Seminars on Japan in Asia. The titles for
presentations will be posted on our website
<https://www.ualberta.ca/ptjc/news>
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January 16 Dr. Ashley Esarey February
January 13 - Dr. Daniel Fried
March 6 - Ms. Mei Nan
March 20 - Dr. Anne Commons
April 10 - Dr. Christopher Lupke
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Ritsumeikan Theme Studies Course by Dr. Walter Davis
“Japanese Visual Modernities of the Late-19" and Early-20"' Centuries”
June 17-28, 2018

Next year, Dr. Walter Davis, who specializes in East Asian art history, will teach the “Theme Studies” course at
Ritsumeikan University. This course will focus on painting, especially yoga, nihonga, and nanga, but will also consider
architecture, sculpture, and such phenomena as collecting, the merchandizing of traditional culture, the mingei
movement, Sinophile culture, Japanese orientalism, and modern print movements. Lectures and discussions at
Ritsumeikan will be supplemented by on-site sessions at the National Museum of Modern Art, Kyoto and the Kyoto
Prefectural Insho-Domoto Museum of Fine Arts. Registration is currently open for this course.
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Alberta District Japanese Speech Contest
2 March 2019

Next year’s Alberta District Japanese Speech Contest will be hosted by the PTJC at the University of Alberta. The
winners of this contest in every category will participate in the National Japanese Speech Contest in Ottawa, which
will celebrate its 30" anniversary. We are looking forward to listening to many interesting speeches by students from
seven participating universities. The PTJICMF will continue to promote student mobility by offering a $3000 Japan
travel award for the winner of the National Japanese Speech Contest.
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Annual PTIC Lecture
Professor Olenka Bilash, Department of Secondary Education, University of Alberta
TBA

Next year’s Annual Lecture will be given by Professor Olenka Bilash in Calgary, on the occasion of her appointment as
the Honourary Consul- General of Japan in Edmonton. For many years, she has been involved in the education of
Japanese high school English teachers and teaching assistants in Hokkaido through her own educational model. Her
lecture will be a wonderful opportunity to learn more about cross-cultural education and the JET program. The date
and venue of her lecture will be announced on our website.
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